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Additional Case Information:

Cleanerfish on site are from Otter Ferry. The farmed ballan wrasse were introduced onto site w/b 23/05/2022, with only 5 pens 

stocked. Remaining pens will be stocked with wrasse in June 2022. Lumpfish were introduced onto site on 08/11/2021. 

SAV detected from a sampling conducted on 01/02/2022. Low level PD ongoing for a couple months, with mortality and 

feeding not being affected. Positive samples were found in pen 3 and pen 9. 

Last freshwater treatment conducted w/b 09/05/2022. Cleanerfish have been handling the treatments well as site has put in 

place measures to mitigate against cleanerfish loss. The freshater treatments are limited to 1 hour to ensure that ballan 

wrasse survive. In addition, new system includes a dewatering facility where ballan wrasse and lumpfish are captured and are 

stored in a seawater tank until treatment is complete. 

Harvests are conducted as live haul and are taken to Ardyne and then onto processing at Cairndow. 

Lumpfish mortality:

2020: WK43 1917, 8.00%

Wk51, 2432, 12.25%

2021: WK9, 15153, 93.94%

Wk10, 63, 6.30%

Wk20, 880, 101.62%

2022: Wk19, 757, 2.25%

WK20, 1043, 3.17%

Wrasse mortality:

2022: Wk21, 469, 3.65%

During site inspection, very few lethargic fish were seen (approx 1 per pen) and has been linked to the low grade PD on site. Ne       

Remote inspection conducted by , supervised by  o 01/06/2022. 

Site inspection conducted on 07/06/2022 by  and supervised by . VMD samples were taken by  on 07/06/2022. 

All sampled fish were found to be healthy.  
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FISH HEALTH INSPECTORATE VISIT REPORT 

 
SUMMARY FOR INFORMATION OF SITE OPERATOR 

 
BUSINESS NO FB0169  DATE OF VISIT  07/06/2022 
SITE NO FS0818  SITE NAME  Ardcastle 
CASE NO 20220182                     INSPECTOR        
 
 
Inspection under the Aquatic Animal Health (Scotland) Regulations 2009 
 
The above site was inspected, in accordance with the Aquatic Animal Health (Scotland) Regulations 
2009.  
 
All epidemiological units were inspected. On this occasion no samples were taken for disease 
analysis. The Inspector did not observe any clinical signs associated with the listed diseases as 
described in the Aquatic Animal Health (Scotland) Regulations 2009.  
 
Records 
 
The surveillance frequency category of the site was assessed as medium. An inspection under the 
Aquatic Animal Health (Scotland) Regulations 2009 will be conducted every second year. The 
category of the site will be reassessed on a routine basis and updated as required. 
 
The information required for the public record of aquaculture production businesses regarding this 
site was verified and where necessary updated. The following records were also inspected to 
ensure that the conditions of authorisation for your Aquaculture Production Business (APB) are 
being met: 
 
Aquaculture animal and aquaculture animal product movement records were inspected and 
appeared to be adequately maintained. 
 
Mortality records were inspected and found to be adequately maintained. 
 
Reports detailing the results of animal health surveillance carried out by or on behalf of the business 
and/or Marine Scotland were available for inspection. 
 
The biosecurity measures plan for the site was inspected and found to be adequately maintained 
and implemented. 
 
 
 
 
 




